April, 2006
Town Daily Crier
To the Editor:

April is National Sexual Assault Awareness Month.  As a domestic violence victim services and prevention program, the Women’s Resource Center of Anytown is committed to ending domestic violence and sexual assault in Anytown.  We wanted to write this letter to raise awareness and to support our local rape crisis center, the Anytown Area Rape Crisis Center.  

Every forty seconds in this country a man rapes a woman.  Usually, the victim knows her attacker.  Her trauma is made more difficult if friends and family do not believe her, or if they blame her for the rape.  Our culture blames rapists who use drugs on their victim, who jump out from behind a bush and physically attack their victim.  But we forgive rapists who cajole, persuade or manipulate their victim to have sex or to be sexual.  We blame victims for “putting themselves in danger,” instead of holding rapists accountable for using whatever tools they’ve used: drugs or physical force, emotional guilt-tripping, or verbal manipulation.  

Sexual assault can also be one of the ways an abuser controls their victim.  Domestic abuse is not just about hitting – it’s about power and control.  Emotional abuse, put-downs, lying, using children – all are used by a batterer who is trying to control his victim and to get his victim to blame herself for the abuse that’s perpetrated against her.  Sexual assault is one of the tools abusers can use toward this end.  

There are also many male victims of sexual assault as well as child victims.  The Women’s Resource Center of Anytown works with the Anytown Area Rape Crisis Center to end rape in Anytown and in the surrounding towns.  We want to take this opportunity to express our support for the important work they do.  We commit to changing the culture that blames victims and forgives rapists.  

Women’s Resource Center advocates work in the Anytown Police Department building - APD takes the crime of rape very seriously.  Our local health care providers, including the statewide network of Sexual Assault Nurse Examiners, take this just as seriously.  If you are a concerned citizen who wants to make a difference on this issue, or if you think you may be a victim of sexual assault, call the Anytown Area Rape Crisis Center at 800-565-HOPE.  Together, we can make Anytown a town where sexual assault is not permitted and where victims are believed, not blamed.  Join us in doing this – not just during Sexual Assault Awareness Month, but throughout the year.  

